
October 10, 2022 

RE: BOA Case No. C15-2022-0066 

Dear Ms. Cohen and BOA Members: 

This letter is to express the Old West Austin’s Neighborhood Association’s (OWANA) 
support for the variances requested as a part of Case No. C15-2022-0066 for the October 
10, 2022 Board of Adjustment meeting.  

The Clarks Village, LLP group has worked closely with neighboring residents of the subject 
properties and OWANA’s zoning committee during the initial design process for the 
proposed hotel, residential, and retail project. They have responded positively to 
neighborhood feedback, adjusting the project design and scope to minimize impacts to 
neighbors. They also incorporated feedback from the City of Austin’s Historic Landmark 
Commission into the design.  

They presented this project, including the proposed variances, at the June 7 OWANA 
General Membership meeting, and the membership voted to support the proposed uses 
and design.  

The attached restrictive covenant codifies the neighborhood’s requests to ensure this 
project is compatible with and respectful to the residential properties adjacent to it. As 
such, the Clarks Village group has OWANA’s support for the proposed variances.  

Thank you, and please contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Adrienne Goldsberry 
Chair, OWANA Steering Committee 

Steering Committee Members: 
Adrienne Goldsberry, Chair 
Kate Ertle, Kevin Kimbrough, Claudette Kazzoun, Rob Kish, James Logan, 
Andi March, Maureen Metteauer, Oam Parkash, Shawn Shillington, 
Margaret Sullivan, Jim Todd, Brandon Wright 
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